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Hillsborough, NH, Trustees of the Trust Funds 
27 March 2024 

Meeting Held at Hillsborough Fire Department, 13 Central Street, Hillsborough, NH 
 
 

Unapproved Minutes 
 

Members present: Riché Colcombe, Lori Adams, Judy Ann Thibault  
Meeting called to order at 4:00 pm 
 

• Trustees reviewed the minutes from the February 23, 2024 meeting and the March 4, 2024 meeting. 
Riché made a motion to approve the minutes. Lori seconded. Trustees voted 3 – 0 to approve the 
minutes. 
 

• Trustees discussed the organization of the group. Lori made a motion that Riché continue as Chair, Lori 
continue as Secretary, and Judy continue as the primary point of contact for investment funds. Judy 
seconded. Trustees voted 3-0 to approve these appointments. 

 

• Trustees reviewed invoices from the Water and Sewer Commission. Invoices totaled $42,177.67 for the 

Park and Whittemore Street project, to be reimbursed from the Sewer System Improvement Capital 

Reserve fund CR136. Invoices totaled $34,465.00 for the temporary generator, to be reimbursed from 

the Sewer Capital Reserve fund CR120. Judy made a motion to approve the reimbursements. Riché 

seconded. Trustees voted 3 – 0 to approve the reimbursements. 

 

• Trustees discussed the NJSA related to the Mildred Nelson funds, which was approved on January 16, 

2024, by the Director of Charitable Trusts (DCT). As specified in the NJSA, Trustees will direct Bill Shee 

to close the Mildred Nelson Trust for Children’s Recreation and distribute the funds to the town of 

Hillsborough to be used for children’s recreation. Also as specified in the NJSA, the Trustees will direct 

Bill Shee to close the Mildred Nelson Trust for Fuller Public Library and distribute the funds to the 

library. 

 

• Trustees discussed the status of the remaining NJSAs. Attorney Michael Courtney has updated the 

NJSA regarding combining some of the smaller scholarship funds and sent that updated NJSA to the 

DCT for approval. When the DCT provides feedback on the updated NJSA, Trustees will update the 

other NJSAs accordingly and submit them all to the DCT for approval. 
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• Riché reported that at the March 18th Hillsboro-Deering School Board meeting, the School Board 

accepted, after a public hearing was held, a one-time scholarship from Patty Parenteau's aunt, Theresa 

Duggan Brodrick, in the amount of $28,208 to be awarded to a single student pursuing a four-year 

college degree in education at Keene State College. Ms. Parenteau consulted with Riché when drafting 

the scholarship, and it was confirmed by the Charitable Trust Division at the Attorney General's Office, 

that the Trustees of the Trust Funds were required to be custodians of the funds for the one-time 

scholarship. Riché indicated the check would be dropped off at the town office once the school board 

minutes were approved. Riché made a motion to deposit the funds and open an account with Bank of 

NH, which is necessary for distribution. Judy seconded. Discussion: Riché said once she received the 

approved minutes and documentation she would turn in to be included with the minutes. Trustees 

voted 3-0 to approve receipt of scholarship. 

 

• Riché reported that she is still working on getting details about the individual perpetual care accounts 

in the cemetery funds from 1998 to 2022 to provide to Teri Linden of the Bank of NH so that Teri can 

prepare the MS-9 for 2023. 

 

• Trustees discussed providing the following amounts to the Hillsboro-Deering Schools to be awarded as 
scholarships. Judy made a motion to approve the amounts as listed from each fund. Lori seconded. 
Trustees voted 3-0 to approve these amounts to be available for scholarships: 
 

Fund Available for Scholarships 

Tingley $125 

J Simoes $550 

EM Barnes $1,900 

Peaslee $200 

Haslet $2,000 

Inness $0 

Old School $200 

T Henson $100 

S&G Smith $3,500 

EA Butler $1,200 

Gert Adams $700 

Coca Cola $115 

Lila Murphy $24,000, with scholarships from $2000 - $7000 to 
be awarded 
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Manahan $500 

Hillsboro Medical Services $12,000 (some money from this fund was held 
back to allow Trustees to disburse the money for 
purposes other than high school scholarships, as 
stipulated in the fund) 

 

 

• Trustees discussed an email received from Bill Shee indicating that the capital reserve funds that had 
been earning interest at the rate of 1.75% are now earning interest at the rate of 4%. Riché reported 
that she asked the Bank of NH why the interest rate for the capital reserve funds didn't adjust with the 
market as interest rates increased. Bank of NH explained that the capital reserve funds are set up with 
a fixed interest rate and aren't monitored like the wealth management funds. The bank initiated the 
recent adjustment, but going forward, it's the responsibility of the Trustees to be aware of when higher 
interest rates are available and to request an adjustment.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm. 

 
Submitted by Lori Adams, Secretary, March 29, 2024 
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